Mr R Williams

Head of Strategic Planning and Regeneration

Ipswich Borough Council

3W Grafton House 

Ipswich 

Suffolk IP1 2DE 







20th March 2007

Dear Mr Williams, 

Ipswich Further Consultation on Issues & Land Use Options for:

1. IP-One Area Action Plan

2. Core Strategy & D.C. Policies DPD 
Thank you for giving the Home Builders Federation an opportunity to comment on the above documents

With regard to your Council’s database, I would appreciate it if you could amend my contact details. You have my correct address (shown at the bottom of this page), but refer to ‘Paul Cronk, House Builders Federation, White Gables…’, please can you amend this to ‘Paul Cronk, HBF (Home Builders Federation), White Gables…’ in order to reflect our organisation’s name change.

You also have two additional entries on your database, which can be deleted, these are:

Chief Executive

Home Builders Federation

White Gables

34 Church Road

Brightlingsea

Colchester CO7 0JF

The Manager

House Builders Federation

1st Floor

Byron House

79 St James’ Street

London

SW1A 1DW

Specific matters:

2.9

The HBF supports a range of densities for different areas reflecting local characteristics and the need to ensure that a wide range of different housing needs are met. Not least family housing. It is important that assumptions are not just primarily based upon high-density flatted accommodation, which won’t be suitable or appropriate for everyone.

Option 6

With regard to flood risk, the Council will no doubt fully take on board the content of PPS25, which sets out policies for planning authorities to ensure flood risk is properly taken into account at all stages in the planning process; prevent inappropriate development in areas at high risk of flooding and direct development away from areas at highest risk. Circular 04/2006 accompanies it.

Option 21

Latest government policy seems to be shifting away from the application of blanket restrictive parking standards, towards a more flexible approach taking greater account of local characteristics. The HBF supports a more flexible approach given that every site and locality is different. Whilst some can operate with very little parking provision, others cannot. If a lack of sufficient parking provision arises, the end result is often nearby approach roads being clogged up with parked vehicles. Which apart from being unsightly and inconvenient can also pose access problems 

Consultation

I look forward to being consulted on all future relevant DPD and SPD documents in the future, and would appreciate being notified in writing wherever these documents are being either submitted to the Secretary of State, or being Adopted. 

I also look forward to the acknowledgement of these comments in due course.

Yours faithfully,

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(Eastern Region)
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